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• Preserve any existing unmarked graves.

• Expand Newtown Cemetery for burials.

• Expansion would require SUP.

• Applicant would have to secure title before 
applying for a SUP.



April 2025: Ground 
Penetrating Radar (GPR) 
identified 3 potential 
unmarked graves in or near 
the alley.







Recommendation
Staff recommended denial of the request. However, this does not mean 
the status quo of the use of the alley should be maintained.

Option #1:  Approve as requested by the applicant.
Option #2:  Approve the request with a 5-foot in width access 
easement while respecting potential identified burials.
Option #3:  Deny the request with provisions to protect potential 
identified burials and public access through the alley.
Option #4:  Table the request to allow for further research while 
providing temporary protections of potential identified burials.

Planning Commission (4-2) recommends approval of the alley closing 
request.




